Mayor's Report For April 16, 2018 Assembly Meeting

1. Seeking Letters of Interest: The Petersburg Borough is seeking letters of interest from qualified Borough residents to serve our community by filling one of the vacant seats listed below:

Harbors and Ports Advisory Board – 1 seat Public Safety Advisory Board – 1 seat

Appointment to either seat will be in effect until the October, 2018 Municipal Election.

In addition, the **Historic Preservation Commission** has two vacant seats:

One for an Assembly Member Representative with a term ending 12/31/2019

One for an Archaeologist or At Large Member with a term ending 12/31/2020

Letters of interest may be submitted to the Borough Clerk via mail to PO Box 329, Petersburg, AK 99833, via email to dthompson@petersburgak.gov, or by delivering to the Clerk's office at 12 S. Nordic Drive.

- 2. Municipal Land Entitlement Selection Update: Randy Ruaro, Senator Stedman's Chief of Staff, recommends Community and Economic Development Director Cabrera travel to Juneau to meet with DNR to review Petersburg's selection maps and work out issues with selectable land.
- 3. USCG Sector Juneau Change of Command: Mayor Jensen has been invited to attend the Change of Command ceremony for the Coast Guard District Seventeen Commander and a retirement reception honoring Captain Phillip Thorne's 27 year commitment to the US Coast Guard. The ceremony will take place in Juneau on Friday, May 4, 2018.